NPRR Comments


	NPRR Number
	533
	NPRR Title
	Clarification of PCRR Eligibility Requirements

	
	

	Date
	January 10, 2014

	
	

	Submitter’s Information

	Name
	Chad V. Seely

	E-mail Address
	Chad.Seely@ercot.com

	Company
	Electric Reliability Council of Texas, Inc. (ERCOT)

	Phone Number
	512-225-7035

	Cell Number
	512-825-0288

	Market Segment
	Not Applicable


	Comments


Electric Reliability Council of Texas, Inc. (ERCOT) submits these comments to follow-up on action items raised at the October 23, 2013 workshop on efforts to move Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 533, Clarification of PCRR Eligibility Requirements, forward for Protocol Revision Subcommittee (PRS) consideration at a future date.  Said action items are as follows:

1. Publication of an updated Non-Opt-In Entity (NOIE) Resource-Specific PCRR Eligibility List.

2. Information showing the aggregate difference between Generation Resource data from 1999 and 2010 since ERCOT has allocated PCRs/PCRRs for incremental increases in capacity over time as a result of uprates.

3. Redlines changes to NPRR533 that further clarify the discussion points at the workshop.

ERCOT’s comments address the first two action items.  First, ERCOT has submitted separately with these comments a spreadsheet indicating the NOIE ownership and/or contractual relationship tied to all pre-September 1, 1999 PCRR-eligible Generation Resources.  The spreadsheet further indicates the net max sustainable rating (MW) of each PCRR-eligible Generation Resource established by 2010 Resource Asset Registration Form (RARF) data for Nodal Go-live.  Every NOIE or its agent has agreed to the data listed on this spreadsheet.  ERCOT will propose in subsequent comments that this data serve as the new baseline for highest max sustainable rating tied to PCRR-eligible Generation Resources.  ERCOT will further propose that it continue to use seasonal values, where appropriate for the annual allocation eligibility process, but that the eligibility value will not be allowed to exceed the 2010 RARF value in this spreadsheet.
Second, ERCOT has completed its analysis of the aggregate MW difference between 1999 Generation Resource values and 2010 Generation Resource values based upon RARF data and has concluded that there is 1.06% difference between the two values.  ERCOT notes that the highest seasonal value was used for each Generation Resource and some 1999 Generation Resource values were taken from the ERCOT EIA 411 report data for 1999, 2000 and 2001 due to difficulty in finding a complete data set for comparison.  The table below provides the aggregate values and overall difference of the pre-September 1, 1999 PCRR-eligible Generation Resources.  ERCOT believes that the 1.06% difference is negligible with respect to the overall goal of locking down a more complete set of data for PCRR eligibility going forward.
	
	1999 Generation
	2010 Generation

	Total (MW)
	12506.4
	12640.5

	Difference (MW)
	-134.1
	

	% Change
	-1.06%
	


With respect to the final action item from the October 23, 2013 workshop, ERCOT expects to have redline changes for NPRR533 out early next week for stakeholder review and comment.  If any Market Participant has questions about the spreadsheet prior to PRS discussion, please feel free to give me a call at the numbers listed above.
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